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PRAISES
and

REQUESTS

• Praise the Lord for the good 
turnout for the Christmas 
program 

• Praise the Lord for the good 
turnout for the coffee outreach 
and the Christmas program. 

• Pray for the special meetings 
in February.  

• Pray for those who heard the 
Gospel message during the 
different outreaches of the 
c h u r c h t h e l a s t s e v e r a l 
months. 

• Pray for the Bible Club that is 
starting up again in January. 

• Pray for spiritual maturity in 
the church. 

• Pray for the potential intern 
coming this summer.  

• Pray for our personal financial 
support. 

 Thank you so much for your faithful prayers for the 
ministry in France and for us personally. We are truly blessed 
to be able to serve the Lord in the Harvest, and we would not be 
able to do so without your prayers and support. The different 
outreaches of the church were a blessing to us the last several 

months. For the « Pause 
Café », we did not see as 
m a n y c o m e a s t h e 
previous years at the 
beginning of the week, 
but by the end we were 
able to see between 10-15 
people per day come to 
the church for coffee and 

to hear the Gospel. Please pray that we would see those who 
heard the Gospel message make a decision to follow Christ. The 
Christmas program was also a great blessing. The church was 
full. We enjoyed having many of the church people involved in 
the Christmas program.  
 This February, we will be having special meetings at the 
church to encourage believers and also to reach out to the lost. 
Please be in prayer specifically for us during the 7th-9th. Pray 
that the Lord would work mightily in the hearts of believers 
and unbelievers. Pray also that the Lord would use the special 
speaker that will be with us for these services. 

Children’s Bible Club 
 In January, we will be restarting the children’s Bible club. 
Please pray with us that the Lord would use this outreach to see 
children come to a saving knowledge of Him. Please pray with us also 
that the Lord would provide the helpers needed for the Club. A young 
lady that was the leader of the children’s ministry is returning to her 
home in Guadeloupe this month. She has been a great blessing during 
the past several she has been with us serving in the church. 
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